Minutes of the London Health & Safety Forum
Date of Meeting:  15th September 2009.

Time: 10.00 am 
Held at: London Councils Offices 591/2, Southwark Street, London, SE1 0AL

Present were:

Liz Johnston

Croydon (chair)

Trevor Webster
Westminster (Vice chair)

Sue Emery

Brent

Ray Chivers 

Lambeth

Alan Godden

BT

Fabrice Terrochaire
Haringey

Marie Jeng-Kanu
Haringey

Bill Hazelton

Health & Safety Executive

Michael La Rose
Health & Safety Executive

Grace Davey

Ealing

Lorna Mansell
Kingston

Steve Sumner
LGE

Gary Frost

Barking & Dagenham

Sophia Mangera
Lewisham

Victoria Hall

Hounslow


Charles New

Whitgift Foundation

Shila Agnew

Waltham Forest

Elaine Pilkington
Bromley


Shevrin Nejand
Wandsworth

Mike Sopp

Hammersmith & Fulham

Lynne Thorburn
Hackney

Pete Dempsey
Barnet

Chris Rackley
Southwark

Keith Harwood
TFL

David Cope

Haringey

Amanda Way
Ealing
Gav Davey

Ealing

Apologies for Absence:
John Doherty 
Westminster

Adam Viccari

Merton

Melanie Farrow
Barking & Dagenham

Gary Mann

Kensington & Chelsea

Ron Gatenby

Hammersmith & Fulham

Billy Cassidy

Haringey

1. Minutes of last meeting

1.1
Accepted
2. Matters Arising

2.1 None

3. Presentation  - Health & Safety Executive
3.1 BH provided a presentation to the group that looked at:
· The legal framework that surrounds elected members responsibilities

· The responsibilities of elected members 

· The business benefits that can be achieved

· How to keep elected members informed

3.2 Attached is a copy of the slides.

3.3 Following discussions within the group it was concluded that whilst there is no case law highlighting elected members every facing prosecution - it is possible that in the future the HSE will investigate the role of the elected member following a serious incident.
3.4 The group agreed that councils need to note the implications of this presentation and should appropriately review their policies and monitoring strategies dependent upon the needs of their organisation. 
4. Update from Steve Sumner
4.1 SS pointed to the asbestos used in schools during the 1950’s and 1960’s He pointed to the new HSE strategy that can be found on the HSE website.

4.2 He outlined a prosecution in Plymouth that concerned a gas installation in a school and advised all to research the detail
4.3 SS said that following the Carol Black report into Well being the DOH have funded research into good practice case studies

4.4 There is also current investigation into Local Government staff using their own cars to transport service users – it concluded that a check on vehicles and drivers by employers was inconsistent and he advised all boroughs to review their policies and procedures. 
4.5 SS asked that councils engage with the WISH study into lost time due to industrial injury in the recycling industry. If a council receives a request for information they should consider participation.
5. AOB.
5.1 LJ said that she would re-launch the comparison document as she was aware that many councils are going through restructuring.

Action: LJ to action

5.2 EP said that she was looking to carryout a series of fire risk assessment and would welcome any examples of best practice.

5.3 SR provided an overview of the recent fire at Camberwell.

Specifically he outlined perceived inconsistencies in the strategies of the enforcement authorities 
Action: TW to find a presenter for the next meeting who can provide a definitive view of the risk assessment process in social housing.
5.4 EP provided detail around a projector that fell off a ceiling in a school and advise all to note.
5.5 MS asked what strategies Councils were adopting regarding the swine flu – TW said that most councils are following the advice from the their local PCT.

5.6 PD advised all councils to be clear on who was going to provide the inoculations – and who is financially responsible the Council or the PCT

6. Dates of the meetings for 2010:

26 January 2010

16 March 2010

8 June 2010

14 September 2010

7 December 2010

7. Date of the next meeting: 
15 December @ 10.00am
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